
Request 

As someone with a high risk pregnancy, what contingency plans do you have for women in the north 
of the county if roads are impassible? I have now been regularly travelling to the JR for my antenatal 
care and the average travel time in normal weather has been 1 hour and 45 minutes.  
 
The condition I have is life threatening and requires me to go to the JR as soon as labour starts. What 
will you be doing for women like me who are potentially faced with extreme risk in the case of 
impassible roads between banbury and Oxford. I could actually just cross the road to get to the 
Horton.  
 
Please don't be a beaurocrat and default to the FOIA timescales for this response. Snow is due in 7 
days, if you have been complying correctly with risk assessment and equality legislation you will 
already have an answer. 
 
It would place a lot of people's minds at rest if an official set of guidance could be published on the 
Horton expectant mothers facebook page in the next day or so. 
 
The distress that the current situation is creating for many women across the county is unbearable, 
please do something decent. 
 
I would also in addition to this quicker response also like to request the full updated risk and equality 
impact assessments including response to this particular question as per the FOIA process. I would 
note that your policy of updating risk was omitted from the last submission I received in October. As 
you have made further decisions to not reopen the banbury unit, you must have completed a further 
full risk assessment which should have included environmental conditions of this nature.  
 

Response 

I am writing to respond to your request sent on the 9th January 2016. OUH can confirm that it holds 
the data that you requested. 
 
Furthermore you have requested information on the progress or update of the Equality Impact 
Asessment that was sent to you on the 13/10/2016 -  attached. 
The Trust has recently appointed to post of Equality and Diversity Manager and there is work 
underway to review policy and procedures on the subject matter.  
 
The following points are areas the Trust will embark on to improve our current processes: 
 

• Trustwide all Equality Impact Assessments will be reviewed and strengthened to ensure 
compliance. 

• The conduct of all (EIAs) will demonstrate the nine protected characteristics required under 
the Public Sector Equality Duty. 

• The template used for EIAs will be refreshed to bring in-line with best practice (e.g. advice 
from members of the NHS Employers Diversity Partners Network). 

• New guidance will be brought in to accompany the template. This guidance will explicitly 
state when an EIA needs to be conducted and what responsibilities individuals/groups hold 
with regard to EIAs. It will also offer further support on how to complete an EIA, including 
information on relevant evidence to be collated.  



• A new sign-off process for EIAs will be introduced to ensure consistency and that they are of 
sufficient quality. This will also be reflected in the guidelines. 

• Training will be produced and delivered to help increase understanding of how to complete 
an EIA. This training will take people through the process, using examples, to give people a 
practical understanding. 

 






















